
352.0742b 

L778 

2015 
c.2 

LITTLE BOAR’S HEAD DISTRICT 
LISTED TO THE NATIONAL REGISTER OF HISTORIC PLACES 1999 

ANNUAL REPORT 

August 24, 2015. 

e) my, 

Annual Meeting 

September 1, 2015, 6:30 PM at Union Chapel 

7 Willow Avenue, Little Boar’s Head, New Hampshire 





OFFICERS AND BOARDS 

OF THE VILLAGE DISTRICT OF LITTLE BOAR’S HEAD 

As of September, 2015 

Moderator A. Michael Burnell 1 year 
Commissioners Richard N.A. Garnett 2015 

Leon Asadoorian 2016 

Brian Goode 2017 

Commissioner Emeritus Robert A. Southworth (1946) 

Clerk Joyce Hamilton 1 year 
Treasurer Becky Murray 1 year 

Auditor Walter E. Rogers 1 year 
Zoning Inspectors Brian Goode WAU Re) 
Zoning Board of Adjustment Leon Asadoorian 2016 

Margaret Schoenberger (Chair) 2017 
Glenn Shwarey 2016 

Wilson F. Utter 2017 
Chuck Ziakas 2017 

Charles Gordon (Alternate) 2017 
Planning Board Joyce Hamilton 2017 

Guil Spencer 2017 

David O’Heir 2016 
Kathy Meena 201g 

Michael Megna PAU 
Heritage Commission Joyce Hamilton 2016 

Robert C. Hamilton 2016 

John Latham Knapp 2015 
Deborah Kanner 2016 

Leon Asadoorian 2016 
Margaret Schoenberger 2015 
Jane Kent Rockwell (Alternate) 2017 

Representative to the Richard N.A. Garnett LOIS 

North Hampton Budget 
Committee 

The Village District of Little Boar’s Head was formed by Act of the 

New Hampshire Legislature in 1905. It encompasses the seaward 
portion of the Town of North Hampton, New Hampshire. 



TABLE OF CONTENTS 

Officers and Boards a 
District Warrant 4 

Commissioners’ Report 5 
Report of 2014 Annual Meeting if 
Zoning Inspectors’ Report 12 

Zoning Board of Adjustment Report 1: 
Planning Board Report 13 
Heritage Committee’s Report 15 
Trust Funds Report 14 

Auditor's Report 14 
Treasurer’s Report he 
Proposed Budget 16 

DISTRICT WARRANT 

The State of County of 
New Hampshire Rockingham 

SS 

To the inhabitants of Little Boar’s Head, a Village District in the 
Town of North Hampton, New Hampshire, organized under the 
provisions of Chapter 196, Session Laws of 1905, qualified to vote in 
District affairs, greetings: 

You ate hereby notified to meet at Union Chapel, 7 Willow Avenue 
in said District on the first Tuesday in September next, being the first 
day of September 2015 at 6:30 p.m. for the following purposes: 

Article One: To elect a Moderator, a District Clerk, a Treasurer, 
and an Auditor for the ensuing year. 

Article Two: To elect one Commissioner for a term of three years 
following the expiration of the term of Richard Garnett at the 
conclusion of this meeting. 

Article Three: To hear the reports of the Clerk, the Treasurer, the 
Zoning Inspectors, the Zoning Board of Adjustment, the 
Commissioners and others, which reports are printed in this Annual 
Report, and to take such action as you may wish with regard to them. 

Article Four: To see if the Village District will vote to accept in 
whole or in part a Village District Operating Budget in the amount of 
Nineteen Thousand Nine Hundred Dollars ($19,900), as has been 
submitted to the Municipal Budget Committee of the Town of North 
Hampton, and has been approved by them, which budget ts included in 
this Annual Repott. 

Article Five: To see if the Village District will raise and appropriate 
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the sum of Fifteen Thousand Two Hundred and Thirty ($15,230) to be 
added to the Little Boar’s Head Improvement Expendable Trust Fund 
previously established, with Seven Thousand Seven Hundred and 
Thirty ($3,730) of the revenue required for this appropriation to be 
offset by unreserved fund balance. 

Article Six: To take such action as the Village District may wish to 
give the Treasurer of the Village District authority to borrow money in 
anticipation of taxes upon the written request of at least two of the 
Commissioners, and to dispense the funds of the Village District with 
the approval of at least one of the Commissioners. 

Article Seven: To see if the Village District will authorize the 
Commissioners, or any two of them, to apply for, to accept, and to 
expend without further action by this Village District, moneys from the 
Federal Government, from the State of New Hampshire or from private 
sources in accordance with the provisions of Revised Statutes 
Annotated, Chapter 32. 

Article Eight: To see if the Village District will authorize the 
Commissioners, or any two of them, as agents, to transfer funds from 
the Little Boar’s Head Improvement Fund into the Operating Account, 
and/or to deposit funds from the Operating Account into the Little 
Boar’s Head Improvement Fund, which Fund is administered by the 
Trustees of Trust Funds of the Town of North Hampton, as may be 
necessary to carry on the work of the Village District. 

Article Nine: To raise and appropriate such sums of money as may 
be necessary for the purposes included in the Budget, including the 
extinguishing of fires, the lighting or sprinkling of streets, the planting 
and care of shade or ornamental trees, the supply of water for domestic 
or fire purposes, the construction and maintenance of main drains and 
common sewers, the construction, maintenance and care of parks and 
commons, the maintenance of activities for recreation, the control of 
pollen, insects and pests, the impoundment of water, the maintenance of 
roads, the appointment and employment of watchmen and _ police 
officers, the enactment and enforcement of zoning regulations, and all 
other miscellaneous District expenses for the ensuing year. 

Article Ten: To transact such other business as may legally come 
before this meeting. 

SiyveN UNDER OUR HANDS AND THE SEAL OF THE 
VILLAGE DISTRICT this 2nd day of September 2014. 

Richard N.A. Garnett, Leon Asadoorian, Brian Goode 
Commissioners 

A true copy, attest: 
Richard N.A. Garnett, Leon Asadoorian, Brian Goode 
Commissioners 

AND WE DO CERTIFY that we have this day posted a true and 
complete copy of the above DISTRICT WARRANT on the District 
Bulletin Board at Union Chapel on Willow Avenue in said District and 
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on a Bulletin Board in the North Hampton Town Office, both being 
public places in the Town of North Hampton. 

Richard N.A. Garnett “Dickie”, Chair 
Leon Asadoorian 
Brian Goode 
Commissioners 

REPORT OF THE COMMISSIONERS 

This year has been a productive year for the District. It saw the major 

reconstruction of Willow Avenue, a meeting with multiple State 
representatives, and we have almost completed the revision of the 
District's Zoning and Master Plan. 

The reconstruction of Willow Avenue was years in the planning. It was 

expected to take place in 2017, but conditions of the tarmac moved it up 
considerably. A welcome change as the condition was making the road 
unsafe. The TONH-DOW was able to coordinate the reconstruction of 

the asphalt along with our reconstruction of the sidewalk. The District 
contracted with Hartmann Enterprises for the sidewalk construction. 
The entire Willow Avenue sidewalk from its southern intersection with 
Ocean Boulevard to 23 Willow Avenue was removed and replaced with 
5” thick reinforced concrete. Given the coordination of the project with 
the road reconstruction we were able to change and improve a lot of the 
erading problems which existed. This will hopefully solve a lot of the 
drainage issues that used to plague Willow Avenue during heavy rain 
storms. The cost to the District of this project was significant and 
alternatives to concrete were investigated; but, in the end it was 
determined that concrete provided a much mote appealing esthetic as 
opposed to the asphalt alternatives. The project was started in the 
middle of September 2014 and was completed in early October. The 
sidewalk survived its first long hard winter and should last for many 

decades to come. The District would like to thank the members of the 
Department of Public Works, especially their Director John Hubbard, 
for working so cooperatively with the district on this infrastructure 
project. 

During the fall the Commissioners met in public meeting with a Planner, 
John Krebs. He was referred to us by our legal counsel and has served 
many Planning Boards of Village Districts throughout New Hampshire 
and Maine. Our meetings with him were to assist us in revising the 
District’s Zoning Ordinance and Master Plan. Both these items had not 
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been revised since 2003. After several meetings and drafts, we presented 
the drafts to our District’s Planning Board. Currently the Planning 
Board is in the hearing process to prepare the final draft of the Zoning 
Ordinance for a special meeting in mid-September 2015. A public 
posting will be made and we encourage your attendance. To view 
current drafts of the proposed Zoning Ordinance please view the 
District’s page on the Town of North Hampton’s website. 
(http://www.northhampton-nh.gov/Public_Documents/North 

HamptonNH_BComm/LittleBoarsHead) 

On June 22™ the Commissioners attended, what has become a 

reoccurring annual event, a meeting with the TONH Select Board. 
Typically, this meeting has been hosted by the District but this year it 
became necessary for the meeting to be held at town hall. Working 
together the Commissioners and the Select Board were able to have 
Senator Nancy Stiles join our meeting as well as several representatives 

from the State. We discussed issues that involved the District, the Town 

and the state, (Ocean Boulevard safety, Beach Cleanliness, Bass Beach 

Berm). The meeting was attended by representatives from the State 
District 6 Department of Public Works, the EPA, the regional Director 

for FEMA as well as the representatives from the State DRED & DES. 
We feel the meeting was productive but, significant results are yet to be 
visible. 

The Commissioners would like to thank all the residents who volunteer 
and assist us in running the District. We also would like to remind all of 

you that we have many opportunities for residents to participate. There 
are open seats available annually for Zoning Board of Adjustment, the 
Planning Board, an Auditor, and a Commissioner. Nominations & 
elections for these positions will be accepted at the annual meeting or 
feel free to talk to me or any of the Commissioners about these 
positions. 

The Commissioners look forward to seeing you at the annual meeting at 
Union Chapel on September 1, 2015 at 6:30 PM. 

Leon Asadoorian 

Richard N. A. Garnett, Chair 

Brian Goode 

Commissioners 



REPORT OF THE ANNUAL MEETING 

September 2, 2014 

Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Village District of Little Boar’s 
Head, held in Union Chapel, Willow Avenue, North Hampton, New 

Hampshire, on Tuesday, September 2, 2014, commencing at 6:30 p.m. 

Notice of the meeting had been posted on the bulletin board outside 
Union Chapel and in the offices of the Town of North Hampton. 

The meeting was called to order by Robert Southworth, Jr. filling 
in for A. Michael Burnell, who introduced the Village District 
Commissioners: Richard N.A. Garnett “Dickie”, Chairman; Leon 

Asadoorian; and Barbara O. Dunfee. 

The Moderator then took up the Year 2014 District Warrant 
Articles, as follows: 

Article One: To elect a Moderator, a District Clerk, a 

Treasurer, and an Auditor for the ensuing year. By a show of hands, the 
following were re-elected to District offices for the year 2014-2015: A. 
Michael Burnell, Moderator; and Becky Murray, District Treasurer. 

Deborah Kanner was elected to be District Clerk. There were two 
nominations for the position of Auditor, John Knapp and Brian Goode. 
Brian Goode was elected Auditor. [Subsequently, as Brian Goode was 

elected Commissioner in Article Two, John Knapp was elected Auditor] 
Article Two: To elect one Commissioner for a term of three 

years following the expiration of the term of Barbara Dunfee at the 
conclusion of this meeting. Brian Goode was elected to serve as District 
Commissioner for a term of three years. 

Article Three: The reports of the Clerk, Treasurer, Zoning 

Inspector, Zoning Board of Adjustment, Commissioners and others of 
the District, as printed in the 2013-2014 Annual Report of the District, 

dated August 25, 2014 were accepted by a show of hands after Chuck 
Gordon asked for a correction on page 12 to the Annual Report to 
show Becky Murray as Treasurer and not John Peterson. 

Article Four: To see if the Village District will vote to accept in 

whole or in part a Village District Operating Budget in the amount of 
Nineteen Thousand Nine Hundred Dollars ($19,900), as has been 
submitted to the Municipal Budget Committee of the Town of North 
Hampton and accepted by them. A request to rectify the written and 
numerical amounts misprinted in the 2014 Annual Report was brought 
up and accepted. The operating budget and correction to the record 
were approved by a show of hands. 

Article Five: To see if the Village District will raise and 
appropriate Seven Thousand Five Hundred Dollars ($7,500) to be added 
to the Little Boar’s Head Improvement Expendable Trust Fund 
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previously established. The Commissioners and the North Hampton 
Municipal Budget Committee recommend this appropriation, which 

would be in addition to the Village District Operating Budget. 
Commissioner Garnett offered an amendment: 

“Article Five: To see if the Village District will raise and 

appropriate the sum of Twenty Thousand Five Hundred Dollars 
($20,500) to be added to the Little Boar’s Head Improvement 

Expendable Trust Fund previously established, with Thirteen Thousand 
Dollars ($13,000) of the revenue required for this appropriation to be 
offset by unreserved fund balance.” 

During the discussion of Article 4 and Article 5, Dickie explained that 
$19,900 would cover basic operating expenses of the District as given in 
the proposed budget on page 14 of the 2013-2014 Annual Report. The 
$7,500 requested in Article 5 along with moneys already in the LBH 

Improvement Fund would enable the District to construct a concrete 
sidewalk from Ocean Blvd. to Union Chapel and an asphalt sidewalk 

beyond that. With the addition of $13,000 more, requested in the 

Commissioner’s amendment, to the $7,500 bringing the total to $20,500, 

it would provide for the sidewalk to be completed in cement. 
Discussion was invited. 

David O’Heir asked for clarification on exactly where the new 
sidewalk would be constructed. 

Ann Manchen asked how important are sidewalks to which 
Dickie responded if we give up having a sidewalk we can never get it 

back, and there are safety considerations for pedestrians. 
Jane Veale was questioning how the road resurfacing schedule 

was prioritized. Dickie answered that Willow Ave. was originally 
scheduled for repaving in 2017 but was bumped up to facilitate the 
correction of road flooding in that area. 

John Knapp pointed out that since the area around Chapel Road 

is listed on the National Register of Historic Places, there may be 
Federal Funds involved in the paving project, and as sidewalks were a 

contributing element when the District was registered, they should 
remain as cement and not be tarred. 

Susan Boise, speaking as Head of Trustees for Union Chapel, 

pointed out that is was safer to have a continuous cement sidewalk on 

Chapel Road for events at the Chapel where people would be walking to 
and from their cars. 

Bob Hamilton spoke in support of the previous comments of 
David O’Heir and John Knapp and suggested that providing an 

additional $13,000 more to the project for a full sidewalk as opposed to 
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an extension of blacktop might be money well spent considering the 

beauty of the area. 
Theresa Jensen spoke to the aesthetics of a cement walk instead 

of a black topped walk. Also, black top would be like a part of the road 
surface and no longer considered a sidewalk. Who would do the 
maintenance of the former sidewalk if blacktopped? 

Joyce Hamilton also spoke in favor of the look of cement as 
preferred to the look of blacktop, and asked why the sidewalk work had 

to be done now rather than waiting. Dickie responded that it saves the 
District substantial money to replace the sidewalk concurrently with the 
road project as our old cement walks would be broken up and removed 

without additional charge. 
Susan Boise, referring to previous flooding suggested it be made 

known to the DOT that the Chapel has experienced flooding from the 
road in a previous severe storm and should be taken into account when 
the new drainage is done. 

Barbara Dunfee reiterated that since the town moved forward 
the work on Chapel Road, the Commissioners felt it was important to 

. involve the District in the decisions made regarding the sidewalk issue 
by discussing it at the annual meeting. 

Brian Goode made a motion to appropriate $13,000 in addition 

to the $7,500 originally requested for Little Boar’s Head Improvement 
Fund. 

John Knapp pointed out that a concrete sidewalk would be 
preferable because paved road projects tend to raise the road bed as high 
as the sidewalk. While acknowledging that Chapel Road is not a state 
road, federal money could be withheld from road projects that are state 
roads in the District if they compromise the aesthetic integrity of the 

Historic District. 
Dickie Garnett made the motion to amend Article Five and 

Brian Goode’s motion as follows: “To see if the Village District will 
raise and appropriate the sum of $20,500 to be added to the Little Boar’s 

Head Improvement Expendable Trust Fund, previously established, 
with $13,000 of the revenue required for this appropriation, to be offset 
by Unreserved Fund balance” and was passed by a show of hands. 

Article Six: To take such action as the Village District may wish 

to give the Treasurer of the Village District authority to borrow money 
in anticipation of taxes upon the written request of at least two of the 
Commissioners, and to dispense the funds of the Village District with 

the approval of at least one of the Commissioners was approved by a 

show of hands. 
Article Seven: To see if the Village District will authorize the 

Commissioners, or any two of them, to apply for, to accept, and to 
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expend without further action by this Village District, moneys from the 
Federal Government, from the State of New Hampshire or from private 
sources in accordance with the provisions of Revised Statues Annotated, 
Chapter 32, was approved by a show of hands. 

Article Eight: To see if the Village District will authorize the 
Commissioners or any two of them, as agents, to transfer funds from 

the Little Boar’s Head Improvement Fund into the Operating Account, 
and/or to deposit funds from the Operating Account into the Little 
Boar’s Head Improvement Fund, which Fund is administered by the 
Trustees of Trust Funds of the Town of North Hampton, as may be 
necessary to carry on the work of the Village District, was approved by a 
show of hands. 

Article Nine: To raise and appropriate such sums of money as 
may be necessary for the purposes included in the Budget, including the 
extinguishing of fires, the lighting or sprinkling of streets, the planting 
and care of shade or ornamental trees, the supply of water for domestic 
ot fire purposes, the construction and maintenance of main drains and 
common sewers, the construction, maintenance and care of parks and 

commons, the maintenance of activities for recreation, the control of 

pollen, insects and pests, the impoundment of water, the maintenance of 

roads, the appointment and employment of watchmen and police 
officers, the enactment and enforcement of zoning regulations, and all 

other miscellaneous District expenses for the ensuing year was approved 
by a show of hands. 

Article Ten (Other Business): To transact such other 

business as may legally come before this meeting. 
Dickie thanked Barbara Dunfee for her three years of service to 

the District, her level headedness and excellent minute taking, and her 

brownies. 
Dickie spoke to the State about removal of seaweed from the 

beach. He was told that because it is a contract job, by the time the 
State could get someone there to pick it up, it would probably have been 
taken out to sea by the tide. Anyone who is interested in contact 
information for the State Agency head to give daily beach reports, please 
see Dickie after the meeting. 

John Knapp brought up that the barrier to the opening in the 

Seawall was constructed in a way that it could be removed for vehicles 
to access the beach for the removal of seaweed, but the barriers had not 

been taken away for the summer season. 
Barbara Dunfee mentioned that it has been brought to the 

attention of the State many times that there was a lack of access because 
of the barrier. 
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Jane Veale asked if there are plans being considered to do with 
rising sea levels and does Little Boar’s Head have anything in place to 
deal with this problem? Dickie said that Jim Maggiore or the town 
administrator attends FEMA meetings having to do with this issue. Pat 
Meyers responded that FEMA was working in conjunction with towns 

in the area regarding this issue. Jane Veale mentioned that Rye has had 
extensive meetings regarding emergency plans for flood plains, and that 
she was surprised that North Hampton has not done anything similar. 

David Dunfee wanted to complement our Landscaper (Dieter 
Ebert) for the fine job he has done in keeping the District green spaces 

beautiful. He said Dieter is a hard worker and keeps going late into the 
night to finish the job, and wanted to pass along his commendations. 

Bob Hamilton, in speaking for the Heritage Commission gave a 
short discussion of the Demolition Review Warrant Article that was 
adopted by the Town of North Hampton, and that Little Boar’s Head 
could adopt the same Demolition Review Ordinance by a vote at the 
next Annual Meeting of the District. Also, anyone wishing further 
information may contact the Heritage Commission members listed in 
the Annual Report. 

i John Knapp, to clarify, explained that the Demolition Review 
does not disallow demolition, but makes provision for a 30 day period in 
which to examine the project in question. 

Margaret Schoenberger, acting on behalf of the Historic 
Commission, distributed copies to all in attendance of a paper entitled 
“Protecting Historic Resources Through Demolition Review” by Emily 

Paulus, Preservation Planner from the NH Division of Historical 

Resources 2007. 
Dickie reminded all that there are openings for service within the 

District. 
Pat Meyers wanted to make everyone aware of the “Friday 

Folder” which can be found in the “News and Announcements” section 
of the North Hampton website, which gives information for what’s 
going on in town and is produced by Paul Apple, the North Hampton 
Town Administrator. Subscription to email notification can be done 
through the town website www.northhampton-nh.gov. 

David Dunfee thanked the Hamiltons for tending the garden at 
the end of Atlantic Ave. at the traffic island under the lamp post. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:16 PM. 

Respectfully submitted: 

Joyce Hamilton 

Village District Clerk 
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REPORT OF THE ZONING INSPECTOR 
August 1, 2013 through July 31, 2014 

The Village District of Little Boar's Head Zoning Inspector issued the 

following permits and denials: 

Permit No. 050715 

Malthouse Construction For Joan Granlund, 70 Ocean Blvd, North Hampton, 

NH 03862, to replace Tennis Court. 

Permit No. 060215 

Anthony T. Beradini, 92 Ocean Blvd, North Hampton, NH 03862, to replace 

pool deck. 

Permit No. 06032015 

Northern Pool & Spa for Kimberly Glendon, 41 Chapel Road, North 

Hampton, NH 03862, for in ground pool. 

Permit No. 7012015 

Brian C Goode, 22 Chapel Road, North Hampton, NH 03862 for renovation 

of residence. 

Permit No. 07142015 

Houghdon Builders, Ltd. For Mike & Denise Tager, 11 Boulters Cove, North 

Hampton, NH 03862 for renovation of residence. 

Permit Denial 

Minco Construction, LLC. For Sally Marcotte, 44 Ocean Blvd, North 

Hampton, NH 03862 for renovation/ expansion of residence. 

Permit No. 08032015 

Gray Construction, LLC for Linda Carbone, 3 Appledore Ave, North 

Hampton, NH 03862 for renovation of residence. 

Respectfully submitted: 

Brian Goode, 

Zoning Compliance Officer 
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REPORT OF THE ZONING BOARD OF 

ADJUSTMENT 

August 1, 2014 through July 31, 2015 

The Zoning Board of Adjustment of the Village District of Little Boar’s 
Head heard the following case: 

Case 14-1: Application of Robert Lauter, 9 Atlantic Avenue, North 

Hampton, NH 03862 (Tax Map 001, Lot 113), for; A Special Exception 

under Section VIII B., to add a first (1") floor deck and hot tub with a 
two (2) car garage below such additions not to increase any existing non- 
conformance nor create an new non-conformance 

Special Exception Granted October 23, 2014 

Respectfully submitted, 

Margaret Schoenberger, Chair 

REPORT OF THE PLANNING BOARD 

August 1, 2014 through July 31, 2015 

The Planning Board of the Village District of Little Boar’s Head 
is in the Public Hearing process in preparation for a Special Meeting in 

September for the possible adoption of a Zoning Ordinance revision. 

REPORT OF THE HERITAGE COMMISION 

August 1, 2014 through July 31, 2015 

The Little Boar’s Head Heritage Commission (LBHHC) would like to 

recognize with gratitude the service of Jane Kent Rockwell who resigned 
as Chairman of the Commission on October 23, 2014. Jane will 
continue her valuable service as an alternate member. Jane’s knowledge 
and commitment are an asset to the entire community! 

In accordance with its mission to promote the preservation of the 
cultural and historic resources of the district, the LBHHC has focused 

its efforts this year on researching the historic significance and 
provenance of the King’s Highway and the Fish Houses. We are 

fortunate that these unique structures and the public path, formerly the 
“Kkine’s Highway,” have been preserved for posterity unlike many 

similar structures in Hampton which have been lost. The area provides 
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a window to the past when such shelters were used for the storage of 
gear used by commercial fishermen rather than the recreational purpose 
they serve for their current occupants. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Deborah Kanner, Secretary 

LITTLE BOAR’S HEAD HERITAGE COMMISSION 

FUND 

Balance on August 1, 2014 $672.61 

Balance on July 31, 2015 $727.61 

LITTLE BOAR’S HEAD IMPROVEMENT FUND 
TRUSTEES OF THE TRUST FUNDS 

TOWN OF NORTH HAMPTON 

Balance on August 1, 2014 28,146.76 

Funded by Warrant Article 5 (13,000 from Fund Balance) 20,500 
Transferred to General Fund for Willow Ave Project 48,500 
Interest earned 41.35 

Balance on July 31, 2015 188.11 

AUDITOR’S REPORT 

Having examined the books, accounts, and records of Becky 

Murray, Treasurer for the Little Boar’s Head District, I certify that the 
books and accounts are correct. 

Peary, 2015 John Latham Knapp,Auditor 

Little Boar’s Head District 
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TREASURER'S REPORT 

September 1, 2014 — August 20, 2015 

09/01/14 Balance on hand Citizens Bank (General Checking) 30,267.68 

RECEIPTS 
Appropriation, Town of North Hampton 26,410 
Transfer from LBH Improvement Fund (for sidewalk) 28,000 

Contributions from residents for Sidewalk Improvements 9,630 

Zoning Compliance Certificate & Hearing Fees 832 

Total Receipts 64,872 

Total to be accounted for 95.139.08 

EXPENDITURES 

Sidewalk Replacement Project 
Transfers & Credits in To Gen Fund 48,500 

From LBH Improvement Fund 28,000 

WA-5 Appropriation from Taxation (Code 6) 7,900 

WA-5 Appropriation from Fund Surplus 13,000 
Contributions from Residents 9,630 

Hartmann Enterprises (Sidewalk Construction) -54,400 

Project NET 3,730 

Surplus in General Fund 

Code 01 Sidewalks 

Total Code 01 0) 

Code 02 Parks and Commons 

Dieter Ebert, landscape maintenance 5,800 

Rye Beach & Little Boar’s Head Garden Club 500 
Total Code 02 6,300.00 

Code 03 Legal and Zoning 

Donahue, Tucker & Ciandella 1,836.30 

John Krebs, Planner 2,600.00 

Misc. Postage & Postings 376.09 
Total Code 03 4,812.39 

Code 04 Office Expense and Insurance 
Office Expense, Correspondence, Postage be jave 2 T| 

NE Printing, annual report 708.35 
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Local Government Center 1,294.10 

Total Code 04 

Code 05 Miscellaneous 

None 0.00 

Total Code 05 

Code 06 LBH Improvement Fund — WA 5 

Total Expenditures (Excluding WA-5) 

08/20/15 Balance Citizens Bank (General Checking) 

PROPOSED BUDGET 

September 1, 2014 - August 31, 2015 

Code Item Budget Actual thru 

2014-2015 8/20/2015 

01 Sidewalks 4,000 0.00 

02 Parks and Commons 8,200 -6,300.00 

03 Legal and Zoning 5,000 -4,637.25 

| Insurance, Print, 

04 Mail, Office 2,500 -2,338.16 

05 Miscellaneous 200 0.00 

06 To LBH Improvement 7,500.00 -7,500.00 

Totals $27,400 220 leh 
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200,00 

0.00 

7,900.00 

13,450.55 

27,289.13 

Proposed 

Budget 

2015-2016 

4,000 

8,200 

5,000 

2,900 

200 

7,500 

$27,400 
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